Planning Reference: SD23A/0204

Dear Sir or Madam,

As residents on the lane, we are concerned about safety issues relating to the traffic going to and
from Carolan Park. The road is not suitable for the large volumes of traffic that are likely to be
generated by increasing the capacity of the site. There have been long delays with traffic dangerously
backed-up around the corner on to Kiltipper Rd. As well as cars getting stuck, the traffic makes it
extremely hazardous for anyone cycling or walking. Maybe opening access from Kiltipper Park would
make increased usage more feasible.

We understand it is development for the local community but issues like the entranceway being an
eyesore, floodlights causing problems and noise at inappropriate times shows a lack of consideration
for local residents.

Kind regards,

Keith and Anna Murray
Ballymana Lane,
Kiltipper Road,
Tallaght,

Dublin 24.



An Rannog Talamhusaide, Pleandla agus Iompair
Land Use, Planning & Transportation Department

Telephone: 01 4149000 Fax: 01 4149104 Email: planningdept@sdublincoco.ie

Keith Murray
Ballymana Lane
Kiltipper Road
Tallaght
Dublin 24.
Date: 28-Sep-2023

Dear Sir/Madam,

Register Ref: SD23A/0204

Development: Construction of a new all-weather pitch complete with perimeter fencing and
floodlights and all associated site works.

Location: Tallaght Town AFC, Carolan Park, Ballmena Lane, Kiltipper, Tallaght, Dublin
24

Applicant: Alan Merriman (Chairman)

Application Type: Permission

Date Rec’d: 24-Aug-2023

[ wish to acknowledge receipt of your submission in connection with the above planning application. The
appropriate fee of €20.00 has been paid and your submission is in accordance with the appropriate
provisions of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001(as amended). The contents of your
submission will be brought to the attention of the Planning Officer during the course of consideration of
this application.

This is an important document. You will be required to produce this document to An Bord Pleanala if you
wish to appeal the decision of the Council when it is made. You will be informed of the decision in due
course. Please be advised that all current applications are available for inspection at the public counter
and on the Council’s Website, www.sdublincoco.ie.

You may wish to avail of the Planning Departments email notification system on our website. When in
the Planning Applications part of the Council website, www.sdublincoco.ie, and when viewing an
application on which a decision has not been made, you can input your email address into the box named
“Notify me of changes” and click on “Subscribe”. You should automatically receive an email
notification when the decision is made. Please ensure that you submit a valid email address.

Please note: If you make a submission in respect of a planning application, the Council is obliged to
make that document publicly available for inspection as soon as possible after receipt. Submissions are
made available on the planning file at the Planning Department’s public counter and with the exception
of those of a personal nature, are also published on the Council’s website along with the full contents of a
planning application.

Yours faithfully,

M. Furney
for Senior Planner

/v
Combhairle Contae

Atha Cliath Theas
South Dublin County Council



